
 

 

 

 

 
 
Sept. 2010 

          
  Fanbelt Flyer 
Next meeting is Sept. 1st 
 
Meeting start time 7:00 PM at Thorobred Chevrolet 
 
Upcoming events: 
Corvair Car Show at Thorobred Oct. 2nd. 
Frank and Nancy have said a possible rain check could be in October for the Poker Run. 
More will be decided at the meeting in Sept. It is so nice of Frank and Nancy for 
graciously offering the use of their home for this event, thank you.  
Nominations and voting of officers will be at the Oct 6th meeting. Please think about 
who you would like and keep that in mind.  
We will also be looking at possibilities for where the Inauguration Dinner will be. Bring 
the suggestions with you to the meeting. That will be taking place in Nov.   
 
Hopefully we all had a great summer break. We are still looking for members willing to 
share their love of the Corvair in one of newsletters. If you are interested in sharing 
your experiences, contact Mary at 623-698-9313. Come join us at the meeting and 
make it the best club in Arizona.   

 



 

 

 

 

  
Your Officer’s for 2010 are: 

 
President- John Seaman- Phone number 480-242-1211- email 
Rampside63@hotmail.com 
 
Vice President- Bill Rhode- Phone 480-963-8877 
 
Treasurer- Dianne Rencenberger-480-775-8116 
 
Secretary- Bob Rencenberger-480-775-8116 
 
Board Members:  
 
Adam Kolaniak 
Art Vermier 
Mary Seaman 
John Priddy 
 
Webmaster- Adam Kolaniak 
 
Fanbelt Flyer Editor- Mary Seaman 
 
Librarian - Greg LaCrosse 
 
Hobbyist Counsel Representative- Ande Lange- assistant hobbyist -Art Vermier 
 
Web address is inafix@live.com   
 
Deadline for articles, ads, etc.. is the fifteenth (15) of the month. Submit items 
and Exchange Newsletters to: 
 
Mary Seaman 
Fanbelt Flyer Editor 
Cactus Corvair Club Inc.  
PO Box 67266 
Phoenix, AZ 85082-7266 
 
Meeting Place graciously supplied by Thorobred Chevrolet, 3232 N Arizona Ave in 
Chandler. Meeting start time for membership is 7:00- Board meeting will be 
every other month at 6:30 starting with Feb. 2010 meeting.  
 



 

 

 

 

Prez Sez 

 
Well The hot summer of Arizona is just about over. The 115 degree temp will be 
back next year. We have had 5 new members this year and the club has grown a 
little this year. 
  
We want to welcome all the Snow birds that will be coming back. Hope the ones 
that are in the club come to the meetings and welcome the newbie’s to the club. 
We have a few shows coming up, Adam is working on our 2nd Annual anniversary 
show this year. It is the 61 Corvairs Birthday, so help us celebrate in October. 
Watch the newsletter or come to the meeting Sept. 1st for time and date.  
 
Gary and I will also startup the tech sessions again. Bob R. engine is almost 
complete and we will be putting it in the car.  
 
We need some suggestions on were we will have our Inauguration banquet in 
November and our Christmas party so please come and join in on the fun. The 
elections will be at the October meeting.  
 
I heard from a few about the Convention and read about it in the Corsa 
Communiqué. Was there anyone in the club that went to the convention and 
would be willing to share their story and if you have pictures we can include 
them in next meeting and also write something about the Fanbelt Flyer.  
 
Reminder the Great western fan belt toss is coming up we will have a few things 
on that. That’s all I got for now. See you at the club Meeting.  
 
 
Your Prez John  
 

 

 

 
Keep them in your prayers 
 
Sterling Winings is having a health problem please keep him in your prayers. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Treasurer’s report:  
 
 
Cactus Corvair Club 
Treasurer's Report 
June, July, & August 2010 
 
Beginning balance as of 06-01-10 $882.32 
 
Income 
Membership $50.00 
50-50 raffle 9.00 
 
Total income $59.00 
 
Expenses 
Stamps & 
newsletters $57.58 
 
Total expenses $57.58 
 
Ending balance as of 08-31-10 $883.74 
 
 
 
Birthday Wishes 
 
Sept. John Priddy, Bill Rhode 
 
 
Anniversary Wishes:  
 
Sept. No anniversaries  
 
New Members: Chris and Mildred    
 
 
 

Tech Session Will resume in Sept 2010 - however we have an ongoing project 
with Bob’s car, so when the motor is ready to be installed, there maybe a tech 
session called before then. All will be notified if that happens.  
 



 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Minutes June 2010 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by president Seaman. 
 
We had a guest, Ernie Souter, who was introduced to the club.  
 
The treasurer's report was accepted as published in The Fanbelt Flyer. The secretary's 
minutes from the May meeting were also published in the Flyer and were accepted after 
he had read them to those who don't read the Flyer. 
 

A general discussion of potential next activities for the club occurred that didn't reach 
any conclusions. The secretary then spoke about a trip he had taken with fellow 
Honeywell retirees to the Palo Verde Nuclear ( pronounced NOO-CLE-AR and not 
NUKULAR) Electric Power Generating Plant, and asked whether the club was interested 
in touring the plant. I will have more information at the next meeting. 
 
John Seaman asked how many members were planning on attending the 2011 CORSA 
meet in Denver next year. John Priddy volunteered to see how many people would be 
interested in a caravan to Denver. 

 
Charlie Dye won the 50/50 drawing. Congratulations, Charlie! 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Bob Rencenberger 
 
Corvair Biography- No volunteers’ for this month’s issue.   
 
Hey, why not stay in one of those hot days this summer while we take a break and 
write something up about your Corvair. I will publish it as you have written the story or 
edit it if you request that. This part of the Fanbelt Flyer has become a big favorite and I 
need your story to keep it going. So, share your story with us. I will be happy to write it 
for you if you need me to. We would just have to set up an interview time so I can get 
your story. Contact me with your name, contact phone number and a good time to call 
you back at 623-698-9313.  

 
For Sale: 
Corvair parts- if you need parts, call John at 480-242-1211. He most likely will have it at 
a fair price. Club discounts apply.  
 
If you are interested in having an ad placed in the Fanbelt Flyer for Corvair cars, vans, 
Ultra vans, parts or if you need hard to find parts, please contact Mary at 623-698-9313. 
If she does not answer, leave a message and a good time for her to call. Please have all 
requests in by the 15th of each month.                 

 
 



 

 

 

 

                            Joke’s for Adam 
  
WHAT IS A GRANDPARENT?  
(Taken from papers written by a class of 8-year-olds)  
 
Grandparents are a lady and a man who have no little children of 
their own. They like other people's.  
 
A grandfather is a man, & a grandmother is a lady!  
 
Grandparents don't have to do anything except be there when 
we come to see them. They are so old they shouldn't play hard 
or run. It is good if they drive us to the shops and give us 
money.  
 
When they take us for walks, they slow down past things like 
pretty leaves and caterpillars.  
 
They show us and talk to us about the colors of the flowers and 
also why we shouldn't step on 'cracks.'  
 
They don't say, 'Hurry up.'  
 
Usually grandmothers are fat but not too fat to tie your shoes.  
 
They wear glasses and funny underwear.  
 
They can take their teeth and gums out.  

 
Grandparents don't have to be smart.  
 
They have to answer questions like 'Why isn't God married?' and 
'How come dogs chase cats?'  
 
When they read to us, they don't skip. They don't mind if we ask 
for the same story over again.  
 
Everybody should try to have a grandmother, especially if you 
don't have  
television because they are the only grownups who like to spend 
time with us.  
 
They know we should have snack time before bed time, and they 
say prayers with us and kiss us even when we've acted bad.  
 
A 6-YEAR-OLD WAS ASKED WHERE HIS GRANDMA LIVED. ''OH,'' 
HE SAID, ''SHE LIVES AT THE AIRPORT, AND WHEN WE WANT 
HER, WE JUST GO GET HER. THEN WHEN WE'RE DONE HAVING 
HER VISIT, WE TAKE HER BACK TO THE AIRPORT.''  
 
 



 

 

 

 

GRANDPA IS THE SMARTEST MAN ON EARTH! HE TEACHES ME 
GOOD THINGS, BUT I DON'T GET TO SEE HIM ENOUGH TO GET 
AS SMART AS HIM!  
 
 
It's funny when they bend over; you hear gas leaks, and they 
blame their dog.  

 
  

Subject: memory..... 

1. A friend of mine confused her Valium with her birth control pills... she has 14 kids but 
she doesn't really care.. 
 
2.One of life's mysteries is how a 2-pound box of chocolates can make a woman gain 5 
lbs 
 
3. My mind not only wanders, it sometimes leaves completely. 
 
4. The best way to forget your troubles is to wear tight shoes.  
 
5. The nice part about living in a small town is that when you don't know what you are 
doing, someone else does.  
 
6. The older you get, the tougher it is to lose weight, because by then your body and 
your fat are really good friends.. 
 
7. Just when I was getting used to yesterday, along came today...  
 
8. Sometimes I think I understand everything, and then I regain consciousness.  
 
9. I gave up jogging for my health when my thighs kept rubbing together and setting 
fire to my panties.  
 
10. Amazing! You hang something in your closet, for a while, and it shrinks 2 sizes! 
 
11. Skinny people irritate me! Especially when they say things like...'You know 
sometimes I forget to eat!' ..... Now, I've forgotten my address, my mother's maiden 
name, and my keys, but I have never forgotten to eat.. You have to be a special kind of 
stupid to forget to eat! 
 

12.. The trouble with some women is that they get all excited about nothing -- and then 
they marry him. 
  
13. I read this article that said the typical symptoms of stress are eating too much, 
impulse buying, and driving too fast. Are they kidding? That's my idea of a perfect day!  
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


